COMHAIRLE CHONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS
SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL


MEETING OF TERENURE-RATHFARNHAM AREA COMMITTEE (1)

Tuesday 10th January 2006

QUESTION 9

QUESTION: Councillor M. Árdagh

"To ask the Manager for an update on Planning Application No. SD05A/0691 - Vodafone Irl. Ltd. Tymon Park?"

REPLY:

Planning Application Register Reference SD05A/0691 was received from Vodafone (Irl) Ltd on 12-Aug-2005 for the erection of a 17 metre high signage column, incorporating mobile telecommunications antennae, with associated base station equipment room at the base of the column, for mobile telecommunications purposes, at Tymon Park, Tallaght, Dublin 24.

The following Additional Information was requested by the Council on 04-Oct-2005:

1. The applicant is requested to discern whether or not the site of the proposed development is within the land take required for the M50 Upgrade Scheme.  The applicant is requested to submit such information for the agreement of the Planning Authority.  The applicant is invited to consult with the National Roads Authority (NRA) with regard to this matter.
2. The applicant is requested to revise the design of the proposed base station.  It is considered that the current proposal, by reason of height and size and external finishes, would be visually obtrusive, and would therefore compromise the visual and recreational amenity of Tymon Park. The applicant is requested to submit revised drawings of same for the agreement of the Planning Authority.
3. The applicant is requested to submit photomontages of the proposed development, outlining views of the proposed structure from features such as the M50 Tallaght roundabout, the National Basketball Arena and Tymon Lane.
4. Section 4.5 of the document, 'Telecommunications Antennae and Support Structures - Guidelines for Planning Authorities' states that 'all applicants will be encouraged to share and will have to satisfy the authority that they have made a reasonable effort to share'. The applicant is requested to undertake co-location consultation with other operators and submit results of same for the agreement of the Planning Authority.
5. Regarding access to the proposed development, the applicant is requested to submit the following for the agreement of the Planning Authority:
(a) a revised site layout plan outlining vision splays of 2m x 70m at the proposed access point. This will involve removal of hedging/trees for a distance of approximately 25m north of the entrance and regarding of earth bank. A new front boundary fence should be provided at back of the 70m sightline;
(b) the last 15m of the approach of access route to Tymon Lane to have gradient not greater than 3%.
6. The applicant is requested to submit a Landscaping Plan for the proposed development.
The Additional Information has not been received to date.

